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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 24th June 2015 at Puncheston School at 8.20 p m following the Annual General Meeting.
Present were:-   Mr Dewi Lewis (Vice Chairman), Mrs Anne Thomas, Mrs Alison Evans and John Griffiths (Clerk).

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Dr Peter Lilley (Chairman), Mr Gareth Howells, Mr Wyn Williams and Councillor Bob Kilmister Pembs County Council. In the absence of Dr Peter Lilley (Chairman) 
Mr Dewi Lewis (Vice Chairman) took the chair. Dr Peter Lilley is recuperating following an operation. 

It was proposed by Alison Evans, seconded by Dewi Lewis and agreed that a get well card be sent to Peter Lilley and that a shrub should be purchased for Peter’s garden in appreciation for his contribution to the Community Council. Anne Thomas to arrange accordingly. Today is Wyn Williams’s 50th birthday. The Clerk reported that he had sent him a birthday card on behalf of the Community Council and he had received a telephone call from Wyn thanking him for the card.

2. Minutes of the April and May meetings.
Copies of the minutes of the meetings held on Wednesday 29th April and Wednesday 27th May 2015 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) MISSING DIRECTIONAL SIGN. The missing directional sign for Letterston at the junction near Finger was now in place and was there on Saturday 16th May 2015.
(b) BROKEN FOOTBRIDGE. The Clerk had reported the collapsed footbridge at the start of Public Footpath 78/7 where it meets Bridleway 78/6 to Mr Sean Tilling, Public Rights of Way Officer, Pembs County Council. Dewi Lewis reported that Mr Nigel Owen from Pathfinders had visited the site and had informed him that the bridge was likely to be replaced by a metal footbridge.
(c) FLY TIPPING. Alison Evans reported that the numerous items fly-tipped in the lane between Hotwells and Llysydefaid had not been removed by the County Council.
(d) ANNUAL AUDIT. The Clerk reported that Mrs Sharon Wormleighton had completed the internal audit. He had displayed the relevant notices regarding the availability of the books and accounts for inspection. No elector had requested to examine the books and accounts. The Clerk had sent the Statement of Accounts and other relevant papers to BDO, the external auditors, on 23rd June 2015

4. Highway Matters.

(a) JAPANESE KNOTWEED. There are patches of Japanese Knotweed at the top of Essex Hill, Lower Hall, near Y Bwthyn, on the Little Newcastle to Trecwn road, near Dyffryn, Puncheston, on the B4329 near Tufton Arms, several patches near Plain Dealings, Tufton and near Tyrhug. These are all to be reported to Pembs County Council stating that if any spraying was carried out in 2014 it had been ineffective. A small patch of Japanese Knotweed near Cross Fach has been sprayed recently.
(b) ACCIDENT ON B4329 AT TUFTON. The Clerk reported that an accident had occurred on the B4329 on the bends below Tufton at about 3.30 a m on Thursday 11th June 2015. Apparently a sixteen year old youth crashed a stolen car which ended up on top of a hedge and caught fire. The youth then walked back to Tufton and stole another car. At Tanygroes, north of Cardigan, the second car broke down with gearbox problems. The youth then caught a service bus travelling to Aberystwyth. The bus driver was suspicious of the youth and the police arrested the youth at Aberaeron. It was agreed that there was no need for the Clerk to report this accident to the Traffic Manager, Pembs County Council due to the circumstances of this accident.
(c) Dewi Lewis reported that there is a deep dip in the verge opposite the passing place on the Puncheston side of Station View due to vehicles pulling in to pass each other. The Clerk to inspect and if necessary report to Pembs County Council.
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5. Planning.
(a) Pembs CC 14/1002/PA. Retrospective Permission for change of use from agricultural shed to a body repair workshop and extension to shed (partly in retrospect) at Summerton West, Little Newcastle.
(b) Pembs CC. Letter from Mr David Fitzsimon, new Head of Planning, stating that as from 

1st September 2015 notifications of planning applications and determinations will be sent electronically to Town and Community Councils and will no longer be sent by letter through the post.

(c) Letter from Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority advising us of free services offered by them to planning applicants and that the consultation period is to be increased from 14 days to 21 days.
6.Renewal of Insurance.
It was proposed by Anne Thomas, seconded by Alison Evans and agreed to renew our insurance with Zurich Municipal and that the premium of £399.31 be paid.

7. Clerk’s Salary and Expenses.

The Clerk explained that the agreed procedure was that the Clerk’s salary should be increased in line with the increase in the national pension which this year increased by 2.7%. However this was higher than the rate of inflation. He suggested that for this year the salary should be increased by £25.00 in line with inflation of 2.0%.It was proposed by Alison Evans, seconded by Anne Thomas and agreed that the Clerk’s salary should be increased from £1,300.00 to £1,325 for the year ending 30th June 2015. As £650.00 had been paid in November 2014 the payment now due was therefore £675.00. It was proposed by Anne Thomas, seconded by Alison Evans and agreed that the Clerk’s expenses of £24.15 be paid for the period 26th November 2014 to 24th June 2015.

8. Correspondence.
(a) PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL.

(i) Invoice received for annual rent on Puncheston Play Area. It was proposed by Alison Evans, seconded by Anne Thomas and agreed to pay the rent of £30.00.

(ii) Notification of Affordable Housing Supplementary Planning Guidance Consultation

20th May 2015 to 2nd July 2015.

(iii) Notification of Community Learning Centres Consultations.
(iv) Notification of engagement sessions regarding Libraries for the Future.

(v) Notification in changes in procedures in dealing with Licensing Applications.

(vi) Feedback on the ‘Pembs County Council is changing’ Community Engagement Events including a photograph of the Clerk attending the first event at County Hall.

(b) PEMBROKESHIRE COAST NATIONAL PARK AUTHORITY. Notification of the approval of Part 1 of their annual Improvement Plan which is available on their website.
(c) Email message from Cerys Jones, Y Bwthyn, Little Newcastle regarding the need to trim that part of the village green near Y Bwthyn. The Clerk to write to Mrs Jones after a letter is sent to Pembs CC.
(d) The following were received for information:-

(i) The Pensions Regulator notification of new automatic enrolment legal duties.
(ii) Citizens Advice Bureau notification of free Pension Wise Service for people approaching retirement.
(iii) Clerks and Councils Direct May issue.
9. Any Other Business.
There was no item of any other business.

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9.25 p m.
Date of next meeting agreed as Wednesday 29th July 2015 at 8.0 p m at Puncheston School.
